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The dramatically increasing population of the Cook Inlet area has resulted in
increasing competition between recreational and commercial fishermen for the
Cook Inlet salmon stocks. Concurrently, urbanization and associated road con-
struction has increased recreational angler effort and may adversely affect
fisheries habitat. As a result the Board of Fisheries has determined that a
policy must now be determined for the long-term management of the Cook Inlet
salmon stocks. This policy should rest upon the following considerations:

1.

The ultimate management goal for the Cook Inlet stocks must be their
protection and, where feasible, rehabilitation and enhancement. To
achieve this biological goal, priorities must be set among beneficial
uses of the resource.

The commercial fishing industry in Cook Inlet is a valuable long-
term asset of this state and must be protected, while recognizing
the legitimate claims of the non-commercial user.

Of the salmon stocks in Cook Inlet, the king and silver salmon are
the target species for recreational anglers while the chum, pink, and
red salmon are the predominant commercial fishery. -

User groups should know what the management plan for salmon stocks

will be in order that they can plan their use consistent with that
plan. Thus, commercial fishermen must know if they are harvesting
stocks which in the long-term will be managed primarily for recreational
consumption so that they may plan appropriately. Conversely, as
recreational demands increase the recreational user must be aware of
what stocks will be managed primarily for commercial harvest in order
that he not become overly dependent on these fish for recreational
purposes.

Various agencies should be aware of the long-term management plan so
that salmon management needs will be considered when making decisions
in areas such as land use planning and highway construction.

It is imperative that the Department of Fish and Game receive long-
range direction in management of these stocks rather than being
called upon to respond to annually changing Board directives. Within
the Department, divisions such as F.R.E.D., must receive such long-
term direction.
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Therefore, the Board establishes priorities on the following Cook Inlet
stocks north of Anchor Point. In so doing it is not the Board's intent
to establish exclusive uses of salmon stocks; rather its purpose is to
define the primary beneficial use of the stock while permitting secondary
uses of the stock to the extent it is consistent with the requirements

of the primary user group.

1. Stocks which normally move in Cook Inlet to spawning areas
prior to June 30, shall be managed primarily as a non-commercial
resource.

2. Stocks which normally move in Cook Inletafter June 30, shall
be managed primarily as a non-recreational resource until
August 15; however existing recreational target fish shall
only be harvested incidental to the non-recreational use;
thereafter stocks moving to spawning areas on the Kenai
Peninsula shall be managed primarily as a non-commercial
resource. Other stocks shall continue to be managed primarily
as a non-recreational resource.

3. The Susitna coho, the Kenai king, and the Kenai coho runs
cannot be separated from other stocks which are being managed
primarily as non-recreational resources; however, efforts
shall be made, consistent with the primary management goal, to
minimize the non-recreational catch of these stocks.
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